Graduate Faculty Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes, November 30, 2009
Present:  
E. Jampole, Isa Jubran, D. Margine, E. McDowell-Loudan, J. Mosher, J. Rayle, 

C. Van Der Carr,  J. Walkuski, 

Absent:    
J. Governali, P. Summers, L. Xu 
1. Proposed master’s degree program, “Masters of Science in Sustainable Energy Systems.”

 The GFEC began review a new master’s degree program proposal titled “Masters of Science in Sustainable Energy Systems.”  Prior to reviewing courses in this degree program and in discussion courses, the Committee raised some general concerns that will require input from the Physics Department (proposing department):
-Some of the 500-598 courses are restricted to graduate students. 
 This restriction is in conflict with the general understanding of 500 level courses, but is apparently acceptable according to the latest graduate catalog (“500-599 courses are considered graduate courses but are designed for both graduate and highly motivated undergraduate students. This level of course work is open to juniors and seniors in good academic standing (cumulative grade point average of 2.0). Certain 500-level courses are for graduate students only.”)
  [Note: the GFEC should undertake a complete review of this level of coursework to clarify the situation.  There seems to be some serious definitional deviation from the original intent of these courses which may have come about through actions of the Committee or through editorial changes in the catalog.  These issues include the 2.0 definition for being in “good standing,” the notion that they were “designed for both graduate and highly motivated undergraduate students,” and the policy that some of these courses “are for graduate students only.”) 
-A suggestion was made to change the graduate restricted 500 level courses to 600 level courses. (e.g., MTG – changing courses to 600 level, changing  PHY 533 to 633)

-A question was raised about the “plus” designation for some courses in the program.  The Physics Department will be asked for a clarification.

2. Curriculum Actions on Courses in Proposed Masters of Science in Sustainable Energy Systems 

ENG 660: Seminar in Professional Writing  
-This is a repeatable course that will have changing subtitles based on course content (e.g., “Writing in the Sciences” or “Document Design.” 

-Question was raised about why this course does not have a PWR prefix since the English Department does have PWR courses.

GFEC RECOMMENDS APPROVAL OF COURSE

MGT 524: Accounting Principles and Concepts (course will become MGT 624)


- Based on material in Form 1, the Committee is concerned about faculty being available to teach the class

GFEC RECOMMENDS APPROVAL OF COURSE

MGT 551: Marketing and Management: Principles and Concepts (course will become 
MGT 651)


- Based on material in Form 1, the Committee is concerned about faculty being available to teach the class.

GFEC RECOMMENDS APPROVAL OF COURSE
Submitted:
J.F. Governali (based on material forwarded by Joy Mosher and Ellen Jampole)

The final meeting of the GFEC for the fall semester will be Monday, December 14 at 1:30 PM.

